William A. Newton

December 31, 1948 - March 21, 2021

William Alan Newtown, 72, of Accokeek, MD passed away on March 21, 2021 of
respiratory failure. Alan was born on December 31, 1948, in Washington, D.C. to Elaine
Nalley and William J. Newton. He graduated from Oxon Hill Senior High School in 1966.

Alan started his telecommunications career at 17 years of age with C&P Telephone
Company. After 37 years, he retired as a Systems Technician at the Hart Senate Building.
He also served in the Army Reserves and was honorably discharged after 6 years of
service.

Alan enjoyed watching his favorite teams, the Washington Capitals Hockey and the
Washington Nationals Baseball teams and discussing the games with his best friend, Allan
Brown.

Alan is predeceased by his parents, sisters- Betty Ann and Kathy, grandparents, aunts,
and uncles. He is survived to cherish his memory, his loving wife of 49 years Barbara
Newton, his children Cheryl (Pat) Bryant and Ryan Newtown, his sister Patricia (Clay)
Nuquist, and his father-in-law Frank Alsop.

In lieu of flower, please donate to your preferred charity.

Funeral services and burial will be private.



Comments

“ Al was affectionately and jokingly known by some of his crew members at the Senate
as “Repair by Chair”. It was amazing how he could repair any telephone trouble with
out leaving the office. It was a skill we all admired and wish we had. He was inspiring
and respected. He will be remembered.
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